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Eucharistic Adoration  

Ballindine 7-9pm  ( please note earlier closing time) 

Irishtown 7-9pm. 

 
Deaths: John Joe Fitzpatrick 

Leface & Brickens; 

Jimmy Hyland, Westport, 

brother of Pat, Station Rd., 

Ballindine;  

Veronica McCarthy Moore, 

Letterkenny, daughter of Geoff & 

Moira McCarthy, Rockfort, 

Irishtown.   

May their souls rest in peace, 

Amen. 

Eucharistic Ministers           Readers          Servers 
Irishtown Sat 24th  8pm           Sylvia Rattigan          Gp 3 

B. Mulkeen, J. O`Dea 

Ballindine Sat 24th 10pm  Bernadine Waldron     Team G 

P. Macken, B. Moran, PJ O`Gara 

Irishtown Sun 25th   9.30am  Evelyn Mitchell          Gp 4 

P. Waldron, S. Kirrane 

Ballindine Sun 25th    11am                  Eddie Clarke           Team H 

J. Naughton, M. Kenny, M. Watchorn    

Eucharistic Ministers & Readers are asked to please drop in 

to the Sacristy prior to Mass to organise the Opening 

Procession with Lectionary & the Offertory Procession of 

Bread and Wine. Thank you. 

Servers during the week Irishtown: Gp 3 

Servers Ballindine Tues 20th 7pm Team F 

 

Cluster Priests 

Fr. Gannon 086-2656563 

Fr. Quinn 087-2685288 

Fr. Conlisk 089-4298365 

 

Community Alert Text No`s: 

087-2452565; 087-1322411 

086-8436958; 087-6528213 

Claremorris Garda Station 094-9372080 

 

   Parish of Kilvine 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anniversaries: 
Anyone wishing to have their deceased loved ones remembered in the Parish Newsletter please forward 

your list with names and dates and they will be included annually in the newsletter.    

Johnny Connolly, Patrick  Dowd, Mary Walsh, Mary Gibbons, Margaret McMorrow, Peter (Sally) Mitchell, 
Mary Niland, Luke Corr, Eileen Huane, Mary Ellen Ruane, Mary Cosgrove, Nell Sheridan. 

 

 

 

Davitts GAA: The numbers drawn were 6, 17, 23, 34.  The Jackpot was not won. The €50 winners were: 

Maura Morley, Garryduff, Lena Prendergast, Dunmore, Patricia Waldron, Irishtown, Fionn McLaughlin, 

Logalisheen. There will be a Jackpot of €13,300 in Sunday night's draw.  
 

DAVITTS GAA UNDERAGE training to recommence week of 26th April. 

TRAINING/TIMES:     U7 - Wed 28th 6.30pm / Saturdays TBC    

U9 - Wed 28th 7pm. (6.30 thereafter) /  Saturdays TBC.     

U11 – Mon 26th Apr / Thurs 29th 6.30pm                  U13 – Mon 26th Apr / Thurs 29th 6.30pm 

U15 - Tues 27th 7pm / Fri 30th 6pm                U17 – Mon 26th 8pm / Fri 30th 7.30pm 

  

ALL PLAYERS MUST BE PAID MEMBERS OF DAVITTS GAA, THROUGH THE NEW GAA 

www.foireann.ie WEBSITE.  This will ensure players are insured to train and play and a Covid Health 

Questionnaire is completed through Foireann before each training session. 

Players will not be allowed to train if membership is not paid. Covid Health Questionnaire must be 

completed before each training/game session. Any queries regarding player registration please send your 

email John Costello, Club Secretary at secretary.davitts.mayo@gaa.ie or Barbara 083 8576936 
 

BALLINDINE TIDY TOWNS. Due to the current situation with Covid 19 we are unable to hold our 

annual envelope collection. Our main focus this year is the pollinator garden opposite Marian 
House Alzheimer Home. We aim to have the ongoing work completed by Sept., which we hope to 
mark with a community event.  We know these are difficult times for everyone but if you would like 
to donate you can drop an envelope into Muriel Costello, Ann Moran or any committee member. 
We would really appreciate any contribution.  Thanks for all your help todate, it has made a great 
difference.  KEEP SAFE 
 

Kilvine Community Meals cover Crossboyne, Ballindine, Irishtown and Milltown.  If you 

wish to avail of a nutritious meal, delivered to your home, please tel: 087 7503053. 
 

Ask the Experts at Free Croí Webinar: Living well with Cardiovascular Disease - Are you, or a loved one, 
living with heart disease? Join Croí, the Heart & Stroke Charity, and leading experts for a public webinar to 
learn how to live well with cardiovascular disease. The free webinar takes places online using Zoom 
on Thursday, April 29

th
, from 7 - 8pm.  Expert guest speakers on the night include Prof. Jim Crowley, 

Consultant Cardiologist; Dr. Cathy McHugh, Endocrinologist; and Aisling Harris, Croí's Cardiac and Weight 
Management Dietitian. The interactive panel discussion will address your priorities and concerns for living 
well with cardiovascular disease. Our expert speakers will offer practical advice on reducing your risk of a 
repeat event; how to manage risk factors like blood pressure, cholesterol and stress; relationship advice; 
and guidance on eating for a healthy heart.  Register now at www.croi.ie/webinar, or call Croí on 091-
544310. Don’t miss this special event! 

 

 

 

 

 

DEFIBRILLATORS OUT OF ORDER at Skevard, Ballindine & Mick Roche`s, Irishtown.  

These items are currently being serviced and will be replaced as soon as possible. 

 

CHURCH SANITISERS Wk beginning Sun 25
th

 April 

Ballindine: Joe, Mary, Eileen, Della 

Irishtown: Helen & Joan 

Mid week Ballindine: Ann, Deirdre, Jane, Patricia / Irishtown: Margaret & Patricia 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Fr. Martin O`Connor P.P. 087-2401297 

Ballindine 094-9364423 / Irishtown 094- 9386863 

Email: kilvineparish@gmail.com 

www.kilvineparish.ie / www.ballindineschool.ie / www.irishtownns.scoilnet.ie 

 
24

th
 April – 2

nd
 May, 2021 

 

 

 

 

An Easter Prayer 

Good and gracious God, 

Our most glorious Creator, 

As we greet the signs in nature around us: 

Of Spring once again regaling us in bloom, 

In the songs of returning birds and fields soon to be planted, 

We give you praise for an even greater sign of new life:                                                   

the resurrection of your Son, 

Our Lord Jesus Christ, that we especially celebrate at this time. 

The sadness and despair of his death has given way                                                        

to the bright promise of immortality. 

For the Resurrection is our guarantee that justice will triumph over treason, 

Light will overcome darkness, and love will conquer death. 

As we celebrate, we ask for your grace that we may live your promise, 

By imitating the life of Jesus in reaching out to the poor,                                                   

the marginalized, the least among us, 

We praise you in this Easter season.                                                                             

Change our lives,                                                                                                                                                             

Change our hearts to be messengers of Easter joy and hope.                                      

Amen. 

 

(Fr. Larry Snyder SJ) 

 

  

http://www.foireann.ie/?fbclid=IwAR2cNLJegqp6ruxBF3Wz6zKyotORW83SR5rlo3Nhxb0U4GdgLlnOV-8AlwI
mailto:secretary.davitts.mayo@gaa.ie
http://www.croi.ie/webinar
http://www.kilvineparish.ie/
http://www.ballindineschool.ie/
http://www.irishtownns.scoilnet.ie/
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Fourth Sunday of Easter 

Day of Prayer for Vocations 
Corpus Christi Procession will be held on Sunday 18

th
 June  

after 10.30am Mass in Irishtown. Households are asked to 
erect Altars to enhance the route.  First Communion and 
Confirmation children, Parish Choirs and congregation 
are all invited to join in the Procession. 

Prayers in Old Cemetery after Mass 

Mass Intentions: 
Because Mass cannot be celebrated in public in our Churches due to current restrictions, the 

Mass intentions for both churches will be combined and prayed for at Mass on-line @ 

kilvineparish.ie  The intentions, as always, will be printed in our weekly newsletter.  Please 

remember to pray for your loved ones the day the Mass is offered and if possible make a visit to 

one of our churches in their memory. 
 

Irishtown Sat 24
th

 April @ 8pm (On-Line) 
 

Michael Coyne (First Anniversary), 

Eileen Kirrane Glenney (First Anniversary) and Andy & Teresa McHugh, 

James & Catherine Ronayne, 

Josephine Trench, 

Lily Trench, 

Deceased of Burke and Byrne Families (Boleyboy), 

Mike Neary, 

Jack, Nora & Breege Harrison and Anne Quinn, 

John, Tom, Paddy, Margaret & Mary Walsh, 

Nora & Tom Heneghan, 

Marion Cosgrove and parents Martin & Mai Barrett, 

Brendan & Eileen Guinnane, 

Michael & Mary Delia Clarke, 

Michael & Johnny McGee, Jimmy Tierney and Sean Hartigan. 
 

Ballindine Sat 1
st
 May @ 8pm  

(On-Line & Radio 105.3FM) 
 

Mary Cosgrove (First Anniversary), 

Deceased of the Stephens Family, 

Deceased of the Ellis Family, 

Delia Mitchell, 

Winnie & John Mitchell and deceased of family, 

Kathleen Kerrigan (Kilvine), 

Denise Moran. 

 

 

 

 

                           
 

 

 

 

 

Kilvine Parish Masses & Ceremonies are on-line at kilvineparish.ie 

 

 

 
 

TRÓCAIRE: A LIGHT AGAINST THE DARKNESS 

“It`s one of my childhood memories, the Trócaire Box and 

what it meant, offering communities in Ireland the chance to 

contribute their compassion to those suffering around the 

world.  It`s the greatest gift we can give, to give people the 

resources and the knowledge to fight whatever barriers they 

have, to take control of their own lives.                                  

And while I work at the global level, my heart is local. 

Trócaire have offered compassion and support to those who 

tend to be forgotten; marginalised, dehumanised, deprived of 

basic rights, deprived of healthcare and food and identity; 

deprived of the thing we cherish most in Ireland: a home, a 

stable community.                                                             

Whatever the context, whatever those needs, Trócaire, your 

workers, your supporters, have stood to bear witness for 

what is good in the world at all times.”                                              

               Dr. Mike Ryan, Executive Director, World Health              

Organisation (WHO) Emergencies Programme. 

 

 

 

 
 

Mass Reader 

Sat 1
st
 May:  Siobhán Mullee 

 

Priests Easter Collection 
 

Sincere thanks to all who have 

contributed so generously to the 

Priest`s Easter Collection.  If 

however, you have forgotten, 

your contribution will, as 

always, be gratefully received. 

                                  Thank You. 

 

Thanks also to all who have so 

generously continued to 

contribute to the Church and 

Priest`s Collections since 

March 2020.  Many thanks. 

 

For anyone who wishes to pay 

on-line the A/C is: Kilvine 

Parish, Sort Code 903760, 

A/C 75748363.  (iban 

IE51BOF190376075748363) 

 

On behalf of Trócaire, a great big thank you is extended to 

all who have handed in their envelope / box to the Parochial 

House or church so far.  If you still have a donation to hand 

in please do so as soon as possible, in order for us to send it 

off to help those who need it most.   Thank You. 

 

 

 

Baptism:  We welcome into 

the Christian Community  

Finn Mikey Hopkins, who was 

baptised recently in 

Ballindine Church and 

congratulate his parents 

Fiona & Pat, Castlegar, 

Claremorris. 

Dr. Mike Ryan is from Tubbercurry, Co. Sligo and grew up in 
Charlestown.  Today, he leads the WHO team tasked with 
the containment and treatment of Covid-19 internationally. In 
recognition for his tireless efforts to protect vulnerable 
communities from Covid-19, Dr. Mike – along with Dr. Lilian 
Otiso (Kenya), received this year`s Trócaire Romero Award. 

Death: Please pray for  

Brenda O’Brien nee Delaney, 

Ohio, USA and formerly of 

Farmhill, Claremorris, aunt of 

Joyce Trench, Garryduff, who 

has died.  May her soul Rest in 

Peace, Amen. 

Prayer for Vocations                                     

God our Father,                                                             

send workers into your harvest. 

May the Spirit we received in baptism 

touch the hearts of many 

to offer themselves in priesthood, 

religious life and other forms of service. 

Give the parents and families                                         

of our diocese the wisdom and courage 

to support young people 

in searching for and following                                       

the call of God in their lives.  Amen. 

 

Archbishop's Retirement 
It was announced this week that our Archbishop Michael Neary is retiring, as required, having reached 75 

years of age.  

He will continue as Archbishop until a successor is appointed. 

We are grateful to him for the quiet, gentle and inspiring way he led us over the past 26 difficult years.  

Our thoughts and prayers are with him as we wish him many years of health and happiness in his 

retirement.  

 


